

VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS THREE RIVERS POST NO. 1324

104 Tumwater Drive PO Box 11 Oregon City OR 97045

1 September 2016

Oregon City Finance Director

Subject: Completion of METRO Grant Project/Final Exit Report

VFW Post 1324 thanks Oregon City and METRO for the opportunity to apply the METRO Grant to upgrade the appearance and replace the windows on Oregon City's VFW Veteran's Memorial Building. The project has been completed and all funds (\$15,344.00) expended. The funds were used to replace the last 10 old, single pane, wood frame windows with energy efficient, thermal pane, vinyl windows.

The project serves the Oregon City at large providing a more appealing outside appearance of the building along the Willamette Falls Promenade. In addition, it improves the building for use by over 350 members of VFW Post 1324 and the Auxiliary, their families, as well as community users of the building, and the many public activities conducted at the building throughout the year serving approximately 2,500 persons each year.

Other than Anderson Windows, the only other sponsors of the project were VFW members themselves who helped coordinate window replacement activities and assist Anderson Windows in the preparation and cleanup of activities associated with the project. Approximately, 5-7 VFW Post members provided assistance in managing the project and assisting in the actual installation and cleanup. Anderson Windows made a substantial monetary donation (i.e., \$6,576.00 cost of windows) in addition to the METRO Grant.

Before and after pictures are attached.

Again, VFW Post 1324 thanks Oregon City Government and Metro for providing us the opportunity to be a Good Neighbor" and improve the outside appearance of our building. Not only for our veterans and their families, but for the whole Oregon City Community and future generations of veterans.

Best regards, D. J. Ruger, Commander VFW Post 1324

"No One Does More For Veterans."





